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May 6, 2015 

 

Jeanne Wolfenbarger, P.E.  

Senior Engineer, Planning Dept. 

Development Review Services 

 

Re:  HLP Endodontics, 10429 Lagrima de Oro NE. 

 Traffic Circulation Layout 

 Plan dated 04-23-15 (F21-D063) 

  

Ms. Wolfenbarger, 

 

The following is a list of our method of addressing your comments for our original submittal 

per your letter dated May 1, 2015. 

 

1. Site data has been added at the right side margain. The number of parking spaces 

required by the zoning code is listed as well as the other applicable code data. 

2. R.O.W. width, street width and curb cut width on Lagrima de Oro have been added to the 

site plan. 

3. The width of the parking spaces at the western edge of the property has been added 

to the site plan. 

4. Keynote 19 at the south end of the parking row indicates motorcycle parking. 

5. On detail 17/A001, “Violators are subject to a fine and/or towing” has bee added to the 

sign detail. 

6. The letters “NO PARKING” have been added to the accessible aisle. Note 17 has been 

changed accordingly. 

7. The curb radii are shown on the site plan, including the north end of the building. As 

this is a small site, delivery trucks park along the curb on Lagrima de Oro, which is in 

keeping with the adjacent properties of the same size. For the purposes of this 

submittal, the delivery truck route onto the property has been shown. The Fire Marshal 

and Refuse Dept. have approved the site plan. 

8. The accesible path from the public sidewalk is provided via the 8’ sidewalk extending 

north to the ramp at the northwest corner of the building. This ramp then extends back 

south to the entry. The site has a substantial slope from east to west, which 

necessitates the stairs and ramp. The ramp has been widened to 6’ as requested in 

comment 9. 

9. The site plan has been revised to show 6’ width at the ramp and the entire length of 

the accessible route. 

10. As mentioned in item 7, the small size of the property preclude delivery truck 

circulation. As with the adjacent existing properties of similar size, delivery trucks park 

along the curb in Lagrima de Oro. Should a truck choose to enter the property, an 

access route is shown on the plan, however, it must be understood that this would 

require backing onto the street. 



11. The clear sight triangle has been added to the site plan. 

12. The note has been added to the site plan: keynote 29. 
13. Keynote 1 has been revised to include COA dwg. numbers. Keynote 23 has been corrected 

to refer to detail 15. 12:1 slope has been added to keynote 2 of the enlarged entry 

plan. 

14. It is understood that work in the public right of way requires a work order with DRC 
approved plans. 

15. We have reviewed Chapter 23, section 6 of the Albuquerque Development Process Manual 

and according to sub category 8.b. two way driveways at local streets shall be 25’ to 

35’ wide. The drivepad at 26’ wide as shown is permissable. 

 

      

Two copies of the revised TCL are attached with this letter. Should you have questions or need 

additional information, please contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Joe Slagle 

SlagleHerr Architects 
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